
                                                                 

‘Achieving Through Learning’                              NEWSLETTER 

                                                 Thursday 26th May 2022 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children, 

A huge well done to all the children for a fantastic Summer 1 half term in school. It certainly has been a 

busy month with so much to celebrate!  

Firstly, a huge well done to all the children in Year 2 and Year 6 for the way in which they have completed 

their SATs. Despite all the challenges which they have faced over the past 2 years, the children have 

worked incredibly hard and they have all taken this opportunity to share their knowledge and skills. I have 

to say that we have been really impressed with their enthusiasm too. Well done to you all for taking this 

chance to shine and show off everything you know, we are so proud of each and every one of you. ☺   

I would also like to say how proud we are of the way in which all the children have represented them-

selves and the school when they have been on trips and representing the school at events. When people 

at venues and members of the general public comment on who wonderful and polite our children are, it 

feels amazing, and just reinforces everything we know….that we have incredible young people as part of 

our school community. 

There is plenty more to look forward to as we head into the final half term of the year i.e. further trips, 

Sports Day, Theatre Club performances and the Friends Of Nelson Academy Summer Fair. We also 

begin to prepare for transition and the following school year too. Please remember to look at the dates 

included in this newsletter and also to regularly check ClassDojo so that you keep up to date with all the 

information as it becomes available. 

We break up for the May half term holiday tomorrow. I hope that everyone enjoys our Platinum Jubilee 

celebrations in school and any further events which you may be attending over the long bank holiday 

weekend. We look forward to seeing everyone back in school on Monday 6th June. 

Many thanks for your continued support.  

Best wishes Mrs Sarah Wilson – Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

We have achieved our Gold Award.  To           
accomplish this, we had to complete a variety 

of environment-based activities. Examples     
include- planting trees, creating art with        
natural items, and learning to appreciate   

woodlands whilst realizing the importance of 
trees to the well-being of the Earth. 

Well done to Mrs Boyes and the team 



Nelson Nursery  

We are now looking at September places for our Nursery class. Children can start at Nelson         

Academy Nursery with funding (15 or 30 hours) the term after their third birthday.  However, if you 

would like to pay extra, your child can start as soon as they turn 3  years old, if we have a place.  

All of our sessions are 3 hours long and we understand that every family has different work and 
home commitments. Therefore, we offer a flexible approach to how these sessions are used. You 
can choose between morning or afternoon sessions, or a mix of full and half days.  

Sessions and fees  

Our timings are: 
Morning session – 9am – 12noon 
Afternoon session – 12noon – 3pm 
All day – 9am – 3pm Additional paid sessions will be available at a cost of £10 per session; please call 
the Nursery on 01366 383824, or ask at the school office. 

 

School Attendance Percentage 

      Week Ending: 29th April 22 

Cleopatra 100% 

   Week Ending: 6th May 2022 

Cleopatra 98% 

Week Ending: 13th May 2022 

Tubman & Fleming 100% 

Well Done  

  School Diary Dates 

Fri 27th May  

Queens Jubilee Lunch and Celebrations 

Wed 8th June  

Year 2 to Banham Zoo 

Wed 8th June 

Matilda Theatre Club  Trip to London  

Wed 22nd June 

Dance Festival with Dance Club Pupils 

Fri 24th June 

Non Uniform Day - Bring a donation for the FON 

Summer Fair tombola 

Fri 1st July 

FON Summer Fair 3pm-6pm 

Mon 4th July 

Year 6 PGL Residential Trip 

Thurs 7th July  

Sports Day 2022 

Mon 11th July 

End of Year Reports Sent Home 

Tues 12th July  

Jump Up Day - Meet the new teacher 

https://secure.pupilasset.com 

Please pay for all meals and clubs, events on the 

website, meals can be ordered 2 weeks in ad-

vance. If you need a sign up email let us know in 

the office. 

Meals are £2.30 

Short session Afterschool Club £5.00 

Long session Afterschool Club £10.00 

 



FRIDAY 27th May we will be celebrating  

The Queens Platinum Jubilee Year with a Special Lunch 

Please book and pay on Pupil Asset website under Jubilee Lunch  

The cost is £2.30  (No Hot dinners or Jacket Potatoes will be available) 

Selection of Finger cut Sandwiches 

Sausage Roll 

Cucumber Sticks 

Crown Shortbread Biscuit 

Fruit Drink 

Vegetarian & Gluten Free Options Available 

 

We will be celebrating the Queens Platinum with lots of lovely activities in school, one of which   

being a non-uniform day on Friday 27th May. 

 

For non-uniform day, we would to invite children to dress up as part of the decade they are learning 

about that week (children may already know what that is!) or come in red, white and blue as an  

alternative. 

 

Here is a list of what decades each year group are learning about: 

 

Year 6 - 1950s 

Year 5 - 1960s 

Year 4 - 1970s 

Year 3/Packham- 1980s 

Year 2 - 1990s 

Year 1 - 2000s 

Reception - 2010s 

Nursery - 2020 - 2022  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ART AWARDS 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are so happy for our first round of Arts Award candidates who received their ‘Discover’     
certificates, launching Nelson Academy as an Arts Award Centre. The year 6 group evaluated the 
Barbican Box project which they took part in last year: working with artist Kaitlin Ferguson on 
prints inspired by Michael Rosen’s poetry. It was such a treat to have the certificates presented 
by Kaitlin, in person, after working with her virtually due to COVID restrictions. We are looking 
forward to offering more students the chance to work on Arts Award in both visual and           
performing arts over the coming years.   

Ivy and Ellie from Year 2  had a 

great day taking part in the Pretty 

Muddy 5k Race for Life.  Ivy and 

Ellie have raised a fantastic amount 

of £625 between them. 

Well done girls we are so proud of 

you both ☺ 

  Congratulations to….. 

Nelson Academy Council Members are: 

 Hazel Spinks   Chair 

 Louise Page  Member 

 Iryna Perrett  Parent Member 

 Glen Gates    Member 

 Mark Cresswell  Member 

 Bianca Neumann  Parent Member 

We would like to say thank you and farewell to Lynne Martin & Jeremy Owen for all their help and      

support during the past year and we would like to welcome Bianca Neumann as our newest member. 



Congratulations to….. 

Nelson Academy have some talented pupils who have been busy competing over the  

Easter Holidays and this term so far. 

     

 

 

 

 

 

Amelia from Year 1 who competed on the General Gymnastic Apparatus and Hannah                             

from Year 2 who won a Silver medal for the beam routine and a bronze medal for the floor routine.  

 

 Ella from Year 3 has completed her first exam  and 

passed with a distinction and had the second highest  

score in the dance school. 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blake from Year 3 has won a certificate and award for his boxing and Aaron from Year 5 has been     

awarded the most improved player for this football season 21/22. 

Well done everyone.  We love to hear about you achievements outside of school so please keep     

sharing and sending in your news and photographs. 



Congratulations to….. 

 

  

Ellie in Year 3 has received a certificate in 

Taekwondo. 

 

 

 

 

Both Year 5 & Year 6 Girls who took part in local friendly football competition.  Year 6 won in their year 

group. Well done to all the girls 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would also like to say congratulations to Miss Gipp and her partner on the birth of their beautiful 

daughter who has been named Ada Rose. 

 

     

 

 

  Well done to you all                        

 



Plastic Bottle Top Collection                

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

Battery Collection 

                                                                                                                                                                                   
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How about a drink? 
The weather has been rather dry, and our wild friends would appreciate a drink.  A shallow dish, plant saucer, or even an 

old roasting tray can be made into a welcome source of water for wildlife.  Pop a couple of rocks into larger containers 

for birds to perch on.  Dishes with shorter sides can be readily accessed by hedgehogs.  Take a picture of your drinking 

station and send it in. 

 

We have registered to take part in a 

national battery recycling campaign.  We’re asking 

children to bring in dead batteries- so we can send 

them off to be recycled.  The class that brings in the 

most batteries- will win a special treat. 

Bring in your clean caps, bottle tops, and lids.   

 

We are going to glue them together to create a piece of 

art for a national competition.  If we win, we will be able 

to win new equipment for our playground.  There will be 

boxes by the entry doors.  We need as many as we can by 

the 17th of May.   

 

 

 

  

We are challenging every child to bring 

in one bottle brick.  These are made by 

taking an individual single use drink 

bottle and stuffing it with non-recyclable 

plastics such sweet wrappers or the 

plastic used in fresh veg packs.  As long 

as it is clean- stuff it into a bottle.  Use a 

long handle spoon to really jam it in- so 

it is solid.   

These bricks will go towards making 

some raised beds as well as keeping a lot 

of plastic out of the landfill.  We will be 

showing how to make a bottle on dojo. 

Stick Person Challenge  

Can you create a stick character, who 

can become our official Eco-club 

mascot?  Remember to only use 

recycled or natural materials.  Give your 

character a name and tell us about their 

creation; such as “Where did you get 

the stick from?”.  Bring in your figure on 

May 20th, and make sure you have your 

name and class attached. 

A prize will be given to the winner. 

 

P 

ECO-CHALLENGES 

Summer Term Part 1 

Bottle Brick Creation 

Creatatioan 






